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NORTHDALE
POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

HANDLING SERVICE USERS MONEY
Introduction
People who use the services provided by Northdale are protected in ways that staff and other people involved in carrying out services are not. These protections exist so that individuals or organizations are not able to benefit financially or inappropriately from a person who uses the service.
The purpose of this Policy is to give Staff, Volunteers and Service Users clear guidance on the handling of Service Users’ money and to set out procedures which will safeguard the interests of all concerned.
Policy Statement
Northdale unreservedly discourages any member of Staff or Volunteer from involving themselves in any way in the financial affairs of Service Users.  Disciplinary action will be taken against anyone found so doing. 

It is recognised that staff or volunteers on a leisure activity may need to support a Service User to pay for services. This will include paying for an activity being providing by Northdale. Staff will be provided with paperwork to keep records of payments made to Northdale. If staff or volunteers are supporting a Service User to pay for a service not provided by Northdale ie food or drink or an entry fee then the Service User must maintain possession of their wallet or purse at all times and a receipt should be requested if available and given to the service user for their records. Support may be given to choose the correct coins or notes and to ensure that the correct change is given.
Procedure
Explicitly Staff and Volunteers should not:

· Use Service Users’ loyalty cards

· Involve Service Users in gambling syndicates
· Borrow from or lend money to a Service User

· Sell or dispose of goods belonging to Service Users or their families

· Become involved in writing wills or bequests for people who use services

· Sell goods or services to Service Users

· Use the property of people who use services for personal use

· Incur a liability on behalf of the Service User

· Take responsibility for looking after any valuable on behalf of the service user.
If a member of Staff or Volunteer has any doubts about what is or is not acceptable or are aware of impropriety involving Service Users’ money they should discuss the matter with either the Service Manager or Client Services Manager.

Training Requirements
All members of Staff, Volunteers and Service Users will be briefed on this policy as part of their Induction.

Related Policies and Procedures
Gifts and Bequests.
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